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NOTES FROM THE NURSE 
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Sending a loved one off to college can be a busy and chaotic time; there is so much to 

do and so much to remember. At a recent orientation program, several parents asked 

for guidance on what to do if their son or daughter should get sick while at NKU. There 

was also concern about how students could continue their daily medications while away 

at school. 

Here are a few suggestions: 

Make sure your student is aware of the name and dosage of the medication they 

are taking. One idea is to take a picture of the pharmacy label with their phone 

so they will have it with them if they can’t remember the name and dosage. 

Make sure your student has a copy of their health insurance card to use at a 

pharmacy or health care setting if needed. Again, a picture on their phone of 

the front and back of the card often will help in many situations. 

The Health, Counseling & Student Wellness office (University Center 440) is staffed 

by a Nurse Practitioner (NP) who can write prescriptions. Prescriptions can be 

for acute illnesses (strep throat, urinary tract infection, etc.) or for ongoing 

medications used for chronic conditions. One exception is that, in Kentucky, the 

NP cannot write for ADHD medications. 

If your student is on medications for ADHD or other chronic medical or psychiatric 

conditions, make sure to discuss this with the treating health care provider 

before the student leaves for school. That way, arrangements for refills can 

then be made ahead of time. Pre-planning can help avoid the stress of the 

student running out of medications and not knowing what to do. 

ADHD medications have been known to be abused by college students. A small in-

room lockable safe is recommended to help prevent theft of medications. Also 

advise your student not to “share” his or her medications with friends and 

roommates. 

There are two pharmacies very close to NKU’s campus that can be reached by 

walking or shuttle: 

Walgreens 2840 Alexandria Pike  (859)781-0631 

Kroger 70 Martha Layne Collins Blvd  (859)781-6372 

If your son or daughter is sick and is not sure what to do, please refer them to the 

Health, Counseling & Student Wellness office. Office hours are Monday-Friday 

8:30 am-4:00 pm and any enrolled student can see the Registered Nurse (RN) 

without a charge for the visit. If the student needs to be seen by the NP for a 

prescription, we are in network with most major medical insurance carriers. For 

those without insurance, we have low out of pocket fees. Please visit our 

website for more information on our services and fees. Our phone number is 

(859)572-5650. 

If your student is having an emotional crisis, counselors are available daily to talk 

with them and evaluate their situation.  

Hopefully, these tips will help the transition to college be a successful and healthy one! 

http://hcsw.nku.edu
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The new Campus Recreation Center is open!  The Rec Center is open 

Monday – Thursday from 6:30 am to 11:00 pm, Friday from 6:30 am to 9:00 

pm, Saturday from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm, and Sunday from 12:00 pm to 9:00 

pm.  The renovated and expanded 169,314 square foot Campus Recrea-

tion Center now features an expanded weight room, study/lounge areas, 

three multi-
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